REGULAR MEETING, TOWN OF WELLSVILLE, September 14, 2022                   


The Regular Meeting of the Town of Wellsville, County of Allegany and the State of New York was held at the Wellsville Municipal Airport 2600 Tarantine Blvd on the 14th day of November 2022.
Present:
Shad Alsworth, Supervisor

Patricia Graves, Council Member

Jesse Case, Council Member



Mike Miller, Council 
Member 


Jeff Ormsby, Council Member





Brian Smith, Highway Superintendent, 
Willis Shutt, Airport Manager


Michelle Dunbar, Bookkeeper to Supervisor
Absent: 
Danielle Osgood, Town Clerk
Others Present: Katherine Ross, Corey and Katelyn Waters, Katherine D’Ariano-Gordnier, Michael Raptis, Darwin Fanton.
Alsworth opened the meeting at 7:00 pm and led the pledge to the Flag.
Minutes:  Accepted as written with a motion made by Graves, seconded by Case. Motion was carried.
FINANCIAL REPORT: Accepted as presented
DYKE CREEK: Alsworth stated that many of you know a tropical storm in August of 2021 destroyed portion of the Dyke Creek levy. A detailed series of events was provided by Alsworth to the rest of the Town Board members starting from August of 2021 and how the process has progressed. Alsworth also stated that a design approval has been received from USDA and FEMA. Three local contractors were contacted and asked to submit a bid for this project. There is an immediate need for work to be done in the water that has to be completed by October 1, 2022. Alsworth asked Deputy Clerk Sally Boehl to open and read aloud the 3 bids that were received. 
Root Trucking: $220,000.00

Corey Waters: $410,000.00

KS LaForge:  $195,525.00

A motion was made by Graves, seconded by Miller to approve KS LaForge as the low bid for the project at $195,525.00. Motion was approved. Brian Smith has received the permit from the DEC and the project can begin immediately.

NEW MUNICIPAL BUILDING: Bid have been received for the overhead doors and concrete pad. Bids were due to the Town Clerk’s office by September 8th @ 3PM. Tom Swift and Town Clerk Danielle Osgood were present for bid openings.

Two Bids received for concrete pad:

Daniel Long Ant. LLC - $158,000.00
Millennium Construction - $180,902.00

A motion was made by Miller, seconded by Case to approve low bidder Daniel Long Ent, LLC for the amount of $158,000.00 with the approval also from Tom Swift from ClarkPatterson Lee. Motion was carried.
Overhead Doors and Installation:

Prodock & Door - $49,740.00

Rupp Overhead Door Inc. - $79,428.00

Knehne Construction - $89,900.00

Genuine The Original Overhead Door Erie - $62,425.00

A motion was made by Case, seconded by Ormsby to approve low bid from ProDock & Door in the amount of $49,740.00 also vetted and approved by Tom Swift. Motion was carried.

HIGHWAY: In a previous meeting there had been discussion on replacing the forklift at the Highway Dept. Alsworth stated that he found one from a previous business that has closed. Alsworth had the mechanic Damon Davis look it over and check it over and Damon stated it was in great shape. Graves asked if you can still purchase parts for this particular forklift. Alsworth stated yes, Damon has looked into this. The amount of the forklift is $5,750.00. A motion was made by Case, seconded by Ormsby to transfer $5,750.00 from DA201HE to a new line item to be created to pay for forklift. Motion was carried.
AIRPORT: a resolution for the new EBO system needs to be approved by the town board. A motion to offer the following resolution was made by Miller, seconded by Case.
RESOLUTION # 12 IDENTIFYING THE TOWN OF WELLSVILLE TOWN CLERK AS THE

RESPONSIBLE LOCAL OFFICIAL AUTHORIZED TO ACCESS NYSDOT’S EBO SYSTEM

TOWN OF WELLSVILLE

SEPTEMBER 1, 2022

WHEREAS, The New York State Department of Transportation (NYSDOT) has

implemented a web-based reporting system called Equitable Business Opportunities (EBO) to

streamline and satisfy the Title VI Civil Rights Reporting requirements for Federal-Aid locally

sponsored contracts, and

WHEREAS, NYSDOT requires each local municipality as a sub-recipient to NYSDOT

of Federal funds and sponsor for Federal-Aid Contracts to identify a single primary user in order

to access and use the system for Title VI compliance reporting requirements,

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town Board identifies the Town

Clerk as the Town of Wellsville’s Responsible Local Official authorized to access the EBO

system and it is further,

RESOLVED, that a Certified copy of the Resolution be filed with the New York State

Department of Transportation by attaching it to any necessary application; and it is further

RESOLVED, that this Resolution shall take effect immediately.

The Adoption of the foregoing resolution was duly put to vote and upon roll call, the vote was as follows;


Shad Alsworth
Supervisor

Voting: Aye


Jesse Case

Councilman

Voting: Aye

Michael Miller
Councilman

Voting: Aye


Jeff Ormsby

Councilman

Voting: Aye


Patricia Graves
Councilman

Voting: Aye

This Resolution was thereupon declared duly adopted.

Miller asked to get an approval to BAN monies for the Air99 Equipment Grant. He said the state portion of the Grant would be $160,071.00, which is the amount that would need to be BAN until that reimbursement come in. A motion was made by Miller, seconded by Graves to approve getting a BAN in the amount of $160,071.00. Motion was carried. 
QUICKLEE’S: Miller stated that Quicklee’s is willing to put in a sidewalk all the way to Florida Ave if the residents want it. Still waiting to hear back from the DOT on the traffic study. 
SUPERVISOR/COUNCILMEN REPORTS:

Graves: Asked Alsworth if he knew what type of electrical service was going in the new Municipal Building and he said it would be three-phase for any future needs.
Alsworth:

Alsworth asked for a motion to transfer $6,000.00 into a newly created line item for Dyke FEME project. Motion was made by Graves, seconded by Case to transfer this money when the line items are created. 
Alsworth stated that the car show in the park was a huge success with only one issue. Even though there was porta-johns available, the restrooms there could not handle the capacity of people. In the future when the whole park is rented, there must be at least 3 porta-johns minimum adjacent to the public restrooms there and more as per the Department of Health regulations. 

Discussion for a BAN for new Municipal Building. Current ARAP fund are going to be used up for overhead doors and concrete pad. A motion was made by Case, seconded by Graves to get a BAN for new Municipal Building for $350,000.00. Motion was carried.
Budget Sessions Schedule: September 21, 2022 @ 6PM




        October 5, 2022 @ 6PM

AUDIT/PAYMENT OF BILLS – 
Motion: 
A motion was made by Graves to accept and pay Abstract # 10 of 2022, seconded by Case / carried

13
A – General Fund – Vouchers –241-282 - $7,047.43
B – Outside Village – Vouchers –  
DA –Highway Town wide – Vouchers –155-180 - $28,044.75
DB – Highway Outside – Vouchers – 174-180 - $57,494.77
EA – Airport – Vouchers – 160-170 $3551.36
ESA – Assessor – Vouchers – 35-37– $129.24
SL – Hill Crest Lighting – Voucher – 18 - $17.64
Tota1 $96,285.19
A motion was made by Graves, seconded by Case to enter executive session to discuss pending litigation involving an assessment challenge. Motion was carried.
ADJOURN: 
Case / Ormsby / Carried
Notes taken by Sally Boehl.

Respectfully Submitted,

Danielle Osgood

Town Clerk
